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Madame Chairman,

I have the honour to make this statement on behalf of NAM following the adoption of the resolution on Iran without a vote.

2. When addressing the start of the special session of the IAEA Board of Governors on Safeguards Implementation in the Islamic Republic of Iran and Related Board Resolutions, NAM had expressed the view that the special session should contribute towards a fair and just solution consistent with the provisions of Iran’s rights and obligation under its NPT safeguards agreement and the basic and inalienable rights of all member states to develop atomic energy for peaceful purposes.

3. NAM continues to underline that all problems should be resolved through dialogue and peaceful means and in this regard calls on EU3 and Iran to continue with their dialogue with a view to achieving a mutually long term agreement within the mandate of the IAEA.

4. NAM’s position echoes that of other mediators, including that of the UN Secretary General Mr. Kofi Annan, in calling for restraint on the part of all parties involved and the continuation of dialogue.

5. At the crux of the matter in moving towards any resolution, the international community must clearly distinguish between confidence building measures and safeguards obligation. NAM is concerned that if these two issues are not clearly distinguished, the IAEA which under its Statute of the IAEA is responsible to ensure compliance of member states to their respective safeguards agreement, may be obliged to enforce voluntary commitments of member states.

6. Finally, Madame Chairman, I would like the statement that I have just made to be fully reflected in the record of this meeting.

Thank you, Madame Chairman.

